
THIS IS THE LORD’S DAY 

March 9, 2025 
 

 “Praise the Lord, O Jerusalem; praise thy God,  

O Zion.” Psalm 147:12 

 
Morning Service 9:30  

The Name of God 

I. The Holy Name 

II. The Vain Use 

III. The Reverence 

Read: Romans 11:22-36 

Text: Lord’s Day 36 

Psalters: 397, 107, 394, 15 

  Offerings: General Fund 

           Benevolent Fund 
 

Evening Service 6:00 

Wars and Rumors of Wars 

I. The Troubling Reality 

II. The Seeming Solution 

III. The Divine Purpose 

Read: Matthew 24:1-28 

Text: Matthew 24:3-8 

Psalters: 87, 190, 108, 128 

Offering: Hull PR School 

   
  We welcome you into the house of the Lord this 

Lord’s Day. It is our prayer that you may experience 

the bond of God’s love with us as we worship  

His holy name.             

 

FROM THE COUNCIL    
    The consistory will meet this Monday evening, March 10, 

at 7:00 PM. 

    Our annual Prayer Day service will be held this 

Wednesday, March 12, at 7:00 PM.   An offering will be 

taken for the Reformed Witness Hour.  Sound attendant 

will be Caleb M.  Piano accompanist will be Kelly W.   

Nursery attendants will be Makiah DJ, Bonnie VE, and 

Allison VG. 

    Next Sunday evening the area pastors will participate 

in a scheduled pulpit switch. 

   Thanks to everyone who assisted with the 

transportation, lodging, and serving this past week at 

Classis West!  The delegates expressed gratitude for the 

great hospitality and blessed fellowship in spite of the 

inclement weather. 

    With thanksgiving to God, the offerings for January 

were the following amounts: 

General Fund: $23,932.50 

Benevolent Fund: $1,664.25 

Building Fund: $3,139.00 

Hull PRCS: $8,277.00 

Trinity CHS: $5,037.00 

Seminary Student Aid: $437.00 

Beacon Lights: $396.10 

 

CHURCH CALENDAR 
Sunday: 

•The Young People’s Society will meet this morning to 

continue their discussion of the parables. 

•The Creeds class will meet this morning. 

•Dordt Bible Study will also be off this week for Spring 

break yet. We'll pick up our studies again next week 
 

Tuesday:  

•Bible History classes: Lesson 23 
 

Wednesday: 

•WEALTH: Hosea Week 10. Devotions at 9:45 AM. 

    Nursery: Rochelle G, Rachel K, Suzie A 

    2-yr-old room: Kristen DJ 

    3-yr-old room: Emily DR 

    Preschool room: Brittany K 

    Lunch: Laura C, Phylis U, Marcia M 

•The Wednesday evening catechism classes will not meet 

this week due to our Prayer Day service. 
 

Thursday:  

•Bible study will be held this Thursday, March 13, at 

7:00 PM.  We will study Acts 24 and discuss the 5th 

chapter- The Sovereignty of God in Reprobation through 

the treatment of Romans 9 on page 98.  Dana B and 

Meghan B have lunch, and Darren B will close in prayer. 
 

Family Visitation: Theme: “Living as Children of the 

Light” based on Ephesians 5 
 

March 11 (Tues) 

Pastor/Dave DB 

 March 11 (Tues) 

Wayne DJ/Brian VM 

7 – Steve Westra  7 – Keith Wynia 

8 – John Keizer  8 – Terry Van Maanen 

9 – Bruce Westra  9 – Logan Cleveringa 
 

March 11 (Tues) 

Evert VM/Ed W 

 March 11 (Tues) 

Kevin VE/Jeff U 

1 – Henry Hoksbergen  7 – Heath Heynen 

2 – John Hoksbergen  8 – Brent Zandstra 

  9 – Justin Kooima 

OUR CHURCH FAMILY 
    Nathan & Lisa Schiermeyer are asked to contact Kaleb 

Van Maanen (kvmaanen@yahoo.com) this week. 

    Mrs. Kim Boonstra submits to a PET scan tomorrow 

and then will face chemo treatments in the coming weeks 

due to cancer cells found in the fluid that was removed 

from around her lungs.  We remember her and her family 

in prayer as she faces this additional trial. 

    Mrs. Erin Hoekstra’s surgery to remove her 

gallbladder went well, and she was able to return home 

the same day on Friday. 

 
DENOMINATIONAL NEWS      
    Byron PRC, as the calling church for the minister on 

loan to Provident PRC of the Philippines, has formed a 

trio of Rev. A. Brummel, Rev. M. De Boer, and Rev. D. 

Lee.  They plan to call from this trio on March 12. 

    Hudsonville PRC called Prof. B. Huizinga.      

    Grace PRC called Rev. J. Maatman.  

    Lynden PRC called Rev. G. Eriks. 

    Grandville PRC called Rev. J. Engelsma. 

    Southwest PRC called Rev. J. Maatman. 

     

REQUESTED ANNOUNCEMENTS  
    Updated directory pages have been placed in the 

mailboxes.  Contact Ellen Brummel if you have any 

questions. 

    The Doon PRC Young People’s Society invites you to 

join them for a Spud Supper on Monday, March 10.  

Serving will be from 5–7 PM in the Doon PRC basement. 

    Everyone is invited to attend the Sioux Falls PRC 

School's All-School Program on the evening of Friday, 

March 14. The program will be held at 7:00 PM. at 

Heritage PRC. Come to hear the students recite scripture 

and sing praises about the Armour of God. 

    The Freshman and Sophomore classes at Trinity CHS 

are organizing a lasagna supper and volleyball 

tournament (co-ed teams of 6, high school and older, 

$10/person) for Friday evening, March 14, with supper 

starting at 5:00 PM and volleyball beginning at 6:00 PM. 

All are invited to the event to enjoy lasagna and ice 

cream, watch volleyball, and enjoy good fellowship. 

Volleyball tournament teams must register by Thursday, 

March 13.   Contact Laura Kuiper or Kevin Warner 

(lkuiper@trinitychs.org or kwarner@trinitychs.org) to 

sign up for this exciting fundraising event. 

    Save the Date! Please sign up in the back of church for 

our swimming/skating event that will be held Friday, 

March 21st. Supper will be at 5:30 with ice cream 

sundaes served later in the night. Contact a member of 

the activities committee with any questions! 

    Save the Date! The Young People’s baked potato 

supper is scheduled for Wednesday, March 26. Hope to 

see you there! 

    Advanced Notice: Please reserve the evening of April 

2 for the TCHS Parent Circle Society Spring meeting. 

    100th Anniversary: A diverse set of sectionals is 

planned for each morning of the 100th Anniversary 

Celebration. Explore the topics and speakers at 

prca100.org/sectionals. Please note, registration is 

required to participate in the daily activities, including 

sectionals. Be sure to register by March 21. 

    Conventioneers, don’t wait! Registration for the 2025 

Young People’s Convention is now open and runs 

through March 31. If you plan to attend, be sure to sign 

up before the deadline at prcconvention.com/registration! 

This year’s convention, hosted by Hudsonville PRC, will 

take place at SpringHill Camp (Evart, MI) from August 

11-15. We’d love to see you there! For questions, contact 

Heather Veldman at registration@prcconvention.com. 

     We are in need of male chaperones to help make this 

convention a meaningful time of spiritual growth and 

fellowship for our young people. If you are willing to 

serve, please apply today at prcconvention.com/chaperones. 

    A full list of teaching positions is available at 

www.prcs.org under the teaching positions tab. 

 
Offerings next week: AM: General & Benevolent Funds 

     PM: Hull PR School 

 

Reformed Witness Hour:  Sunday @ 8:00 A.M. KLOH 1050 

AM or listen anytime at reformedwitnesshour.org. Today, Rev. 

Carl Haak bring us “Not Weary in Well-Doing” based on 

Galatians 6:9.  Next week, Rev. Haak will bring us “The True 

Christian Life” based on II Timothy 4:7-8. 

  

Ushers:  March AM: Evan W, Kyle W, Steve W 

                           PM: Brent Z, Ben B, Toby B 
  
Sound Booth: Today: Jon VR 

                 Next week: Shane K 
 

Accompanists: Today: Marissa, Wendy 

    Next week: Dana, Lisa 
 

Nursery: Today AM: Beth DG, Jessica VK, Bree VD 

                            PM: Kim DJ, Kerri VDB, Cole VD 

         Next week AM: Andi DR, LaDonna VDT, Alec VM 

              PM: Missy D, Wendy VD, Jaelyn VM 


